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February 4, 2019 

 
Denise Wood 
Catherine Wang 
Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 
Counsel for ExteNet Asset Entity, LLC and ExteNet Systems, Inc. 
1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washingto, DC  20004 
 
Re:  Case 18-02642 - Petition of ExteNet Asset Entity, LLC and ExteNet Systems, Inc. for 

Approval for Assignee to Acquire the Customers and Certain Assets of Assignor. 
 
Dear Ms. Wood and Ms. Wang, 

 I am writing in regard to the joint petition, filed on November 4, 2018, requesting 
approval to transfer customer contracts and other assets from ExteNet Systems, Inc. to ExteNet 
Asset Entity, LLC as well as certain financing arrangements. 

 
According to PSL Sections 99 and 100, an application is deemed approved within 90 

days unless the Commission or its designee notifies the petitioner(s) in writing that the public 
interest requires the Commission’s review and its written order.  

 
The Department has reviewed the joint petition and, based on representations therein, 

finds that the proposed transaction does not require the Commission’s action.  Therefore, PSL 
Sections 99 and 100 approvals are deemed granted by operation of law, effective February 2, 
2019. 

 
 Within 60 days of the consummation of the transaction, the following items are required 

to be filed with the Department: 
 

• a letter notifying the Department that the transaction is consummated;  
 



Ms. Wood and Ms. Wang 
 

 
 

• an updated Telecommunications Carrier Critical Information (TCCI) form 
reflecting any changes due to the transaction. 
 
 

Additionally, to maintain an active telecommunications company status, the company is 
required to submit the TCCI form annually.  The TCCI form is available for electronic filing at 
the following link on the Department’s website: 
http://www3.dps.ny.gov/T/Telco.nsf/TCCIForm?OpenForm. 

Please contact David Kitchen at david.kitchen@dps.ny.gov or 518-486-2819 with any 
questions you may have regarding this letter. 

 

       Sincerely, 

        
       Debra LaBelle 
       Director 
       Office of Telecommunications 
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